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Questions: Are Solar Photovoltaic Systems, including photovoltaic panels and their 
associated components, electrical equipment under the State Electrical Code? 
 
Answer: Yes. The State Electrical Code adopts by reference the 2008 edition of the 
National Electrical Code (NEC). See Minn. R. 1315.0200. Solar Photovoltaic Systems 
fall within the definition of “equipment” in the 2008 NEC. See NEC 690.4(D) (2008). 
Accordingly, Solar Photovoltaic Systems, including photovoltaic panels and their 
associated components, are electrical equipment under the State Electrical Code. 
 
Commentary:  The Board considered these requests for interpretation and made a 
determination regarding the final interpretation at the July 7, 2009, Board meeting. All 
persons present who wished to speak were given a full and fair opportunity to speak.  The 
Board also considered written comments that were received before the meeting. As 
required by Minnesota Statutes, section 326B.127, subd. 5, the Board will consider this 
Final Interpretation for adoption as part of the Minnesota Electrical Code. 
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